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OCTOBER 8, 2021 
 
HON. JACQUELYN H. DUFFY, PRESIDING JUDGE 
SAN LUIS OBISPO SUPERIOR COURT 
1050 MONTEREY STREET 
SAN LUIS OBISPO, CA 93408 
JACQUELYN.DUFFY@SLO.COURTS.CA.GOV 
 
 
 
DEAR JUDGE  DUFFY,  
 

            
                

           
        

              
         

         
           

      
 

We are pleased with the engagement of the local bar, including the 
thoughtfulness in the responses provided.  The Poll responses were anonymous but 
vetted, via IP addresses, to ensure that each participant submitted only one response.  
One hundred thirteen (113) individuals participated in the Poll.    
 

We offer the enclosed Report to you and the honorable bench and look forward to 
any further discussion on how the SLOCBA can assist the bench in continuing a legacy 
of quality justice in San Luis Obispo County. The SLOCBA is grateful for its relationship 
with the bench, and we hope the Report will serve as an opportunity for our relationship 
to grow stronger.  

 
The Report will be posted on the SLOCBA website, and our members will be 

notified of its availability to review on November 1, 2021. Pursuant to American Bar 
Association guidance, we will be redacting all comments from the Report that is posted 
online. The SLOCBA will not be issuing a press release and will not be providing 
comment to any media outlets that may seek to discuss the Report.  
 
Very truly yours, 
 
Joe Benson, Bar President  
Kara Stein-Conaway, Bar Vice President  
 
 
cc:  Board 

Judicial Evaluation Committee  

 On behalf of the San Luis Obispo County Bar Association (the “SLOCBA”), it is 
my pleasure to offer to you for review the results (the “Report”) of the 2021 Judicial 
Evaluation Poll (the “Poll”). The Poll was conducted via an online data collection 
program called “JotForm” and was administered by our Judicial Evaluation Committee, 
Lisa Toke, Gregory Francisco Gillett, and Kevin Elder. The Poll was made available for 
forty-five (45) calendar days and publicized to all contacts (members and non-members) 
of the SLOCBA starting on July 26, 2021 with a consistent marketing campaign, including 
email reminders, social media posts, and mentions during SLOCBA events in order to 
solicit participation.
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OVERVIEW 
 
 
Participants:  113 
 
Bar Member Participants: 107 
 
Non-Bar Member Participants: 6 
 
Total Judicial Officer Responses (including comments): 496  
 
Total Current Bar Members: 486 
 
Dates Distributed: July 26, 2021; August 6, 2021; August 25, 2021; September 3, 2021; 
September 7, 2021; and September 9, 2021. 
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INSTRUMENT 
 
The poll was conducted online with an introduction explaining the purpose of the poll 
and a request to have the participants identify if they are Bar members.  
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Participants were offered the survey guidelines, including definitions of each category to 
be rated.  
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Participants were given a list of judicial officers to select and evaluate.  
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Upon selecting a judicial officer, the participants were given the evaluation as to those 
selected.   Participants were also offered the opportunity to supplement their ratings 
with comments.  
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Upon submission, the participants were thanked for their participation and they 
received confirmation that their polls were received.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Each evaluation was collected by the JotForm program and emailed to the 
administrator.   
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LIMITATIONS 
 
The primary limitation of this poll is the size of the sample as it relates to each judicial 
officer.  The overall participation from the Bar was significant and therefore provides 
validity to the results.  However, there are limited sample sizes for some judicial officers 
who preside over subject matter where counsel is limited (juvenile, small claims, traffic), 
or where their calendars are primarily administrative.  Thus, there are some natural 
limitations for some judicial officers whose assignments do not call for work within 
specific categories, i.e., written work product or trials).  The Report indicates results 
derived from small sample sizes by highlighting the results in red font.  
 
Another limitation of the Poll is that it was only offered in electronic format. Although 
the Poll was compatible with all electronic devices (computer, tablet, phone), there were 
no paper copies available for completion.  However, in addition to the Poll being 
announced via email, it was posted in the Bar Bulletin and no paper copies were 
received.  
 
Similarly, some participants may have had technical difficulties when undertaking the 
survey. However, no requests for assistance were received by the administrator.  
 
 
NOTATIONS 
 
The “Overall” score is not the average of the participant’s rating for the other categories.  
Rather, it is the participant’s rating of the judicial officer’s overall performance.  
 
Responses from computers were more likely to have written comments in addition to 
ratings.  
 
 
  










































































